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P-ROCEEDI-NGS

10: 00 a. m
CHAIR THOWVPSON: Hey, good norning,
everybody. M nane is Gary Thonpson. |'mthe

Chair of the DC Board of Elections. And with nme
Is Karyn Geenfield, ny fell ow Board nenber. W
have a quorum today for a special neeting, bright
and early here on Monday, nearly close the nonth
of March.

And it | ooks |ike we have a very brief
agenda that we've each had a chance to | ook at.
And at this tine, | would nove that we adopt that
agenda.

M5 PEMBRCKE: | second.

CHAIR THOMWPSON: All in favor? Aye.

MS. PEMBROKE: Aye.

MR. THOWSON. The ayes have it. W have
three appeal matters, and I think I'Il turn it
over to our General Counsel, Terri Stroud, to
I ntroduce those.

M5. STROUD: Ckay, thank you M. Chair.

The first matter 1s in the matter of WIIiam Kuduk,
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and it is an appeal of the placenent of the
candi date's nane on the ballot.

By way of background, the candidate's
|l egal nanme on file with the Board is WIIiam Kuduk.
On January 23rd, Ms. Kuduk filed a Declaration of
Candi dacy seeking the Denocratic Party nom nation
for At-Large Comm tteewoman of the DC Denocratic
State Commttee. On her declaration, she |isted
her nane as WIliamLia Lake Kuduk, and desi gnated
her ballot nane as Lia Lake Kuduk.

The Executive Director's prelimnary
determ nation letter dated March 23rd, placed her
on the ballot as WIIliam Kuduk, Free DC Sl ate.
The candidate filed a tinely appeal on or about
Mar ch 25t h, 2026, stating a substantive
di sagreenent wth that placenent and requesting a
heari ng.

She signed her appeal as Lia Lake, JD,
formerly Lia Kuduk. In support of her request to
appear as Lia Lake or Lia Lake Kuduk, she has
submtted the follow ng exhibits: Her Facebook

page operating under the nane Lia Lake, which is
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Exhi bit D; her Linkedln profile as Lia Lake Kuduk,
Exhi bit E; and AnnC3/4G Fi scal Year 2020 Annual
Report listing her as Lia Kuduk, Exhibit F;, a
Washi ngt on I nprov Theater Fiscal Year 2020 Annual
Report listing her as Lia Kuduk, as Exhibit G a
Novenber 20th, 2019 Facebook post announci ng her
nanme transition to Lia, Exhibit H a Septenber
17th, 2023 Facebook post reflecting the nane Lia
Lake, Exhibit 1; a corresponding |Instagram
announcenent, Exhibit J; and a joint, unsigned,
unsworn and unaffirnmed witness attestation from
four individuals referring to her as Lia Lake
Kuduk, and indicating that she has been known as
Lia Lake in all public and private settings, since
at | east March 31st of 2024, as Exhibit K

The applicable standard under the
Board's regul ati ons provides that the Board nay
permt a candidate to appear under a nodified nane
of their given nane on the ballot, if the Board
finds that the change wll not confuse or m sl ead
voters and is |egally acceptable.

The question before the Board is whether
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Li a Lake Kuduk neets the nodified nane standard,
specifically whether it would not confuse or
m sl ead voters and is legally acceptable. And if
so, which form shoul d appear on the ballot.

And Senior Staff Attorney Christine
Penbroke is present and she can provi de additional
i nformati on regardi ng the pre-hearing conference
that was held in this matter. And | see that M.
Kuduk is also present. And so we will give her
the opportunity to speak after hearing from--and
she's represented by Joe Bi shop-Henchman, who is
al so present.

And so, if they, one or both of them

woul d I'i ke to speak, they can, but we'll hear from
Ms. Penbr oke.
CHAIR THOMPSON: |'Il just add, and hope

that 1'mnot out of order here, but I've read the
materi als, seen the docunentation. | think this
very clearly neets the nodified nane standard.

So, I"'mcertainly highly inclined to grant the
appeal. | just wanted to get that out there before

it was maybe in doubt. But, let's proceed and
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hear from M. Penbroke and then M. Bishop-
Henchman.

M5. PEMBROKE: Thank you, Chair. Yes,
we did have a pre-hearing conference on this. The
candi date was warned in advance at the pre-hearing
on the issues that were presented there would be
preserved.

M. Henchman was al so present. He nade
the argunent that you know, Ms. Lake was known in
the community by the preferred ball ot nane that
she placed on her Declaration of Candidacy. And
we went over a nunber of the evidentiary itens
that the CGeneral Counsel has identified, and she
provided those to ne tinely. W set a deadline
for her to get her docunentation in, and she did
get it in.

| would just note that there was one --
a collateral sort of issue. She had asked to
preserve, during the pre-hearing conference, the
argunent that she appear on the ballot as Lia Lake.
And that is sort of not directly related to the

i ssue before the Board because that woul d i nvol ve

Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealgross.com



https://nealrgross.com/

o o B~ W DN

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21

22

an anendnent to the Decl aration of Candi dacy,

where she put her preferred nanme as Lia Lake Kuduk,
and we've not allowed candidates in the past to
anmend their -- that presents a nunber of election
adm ni stration issues.

So, there's a deadline for getting your
Decl aration of Candidacy in and once that deadline
Is passed, we never had a situation where soneone
was al |l owed to change their declaration. So, her
Decl arati on of Candi dacy uses the nane Lia Lake
Kuduk.

She al so did reach out to ne over the
weekend and say she had two witnesses that she
woul d |like to present at today's hearing. And |
think, | don't have anything else to add to the
record.

M5. STROUD: Ckay, and so, if it is the
Board nenbers' pleasure, we can hear fromeither
or both Ms. Lake and Joe Bi shop- Henchman.

CHAIR THOWPSON: M. Henchman, as
counsel, do you want to go first or however you

want to proceed.
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MR. Bl SHOP- HENCHMAN:  Thank you. Can you
hear nme?

CHAI R THOWPSON:  Yeah.

MR. Bl SHOP- HENCHVAN: | don't know if
video is working, but as long as you can hear ne,
that's good.

| wll be very brief to let you hear from
Lia and the witnesses that she's brought. Liais
the -- so, we're asking that she appear on the
bal | ot as Lia Lake Kuduk. That serves the interest
of avoi ding confusion because that is the nane
t hat she IS known by, personal |y and
professionally, and has gone by Lia since 2018.

To be trans in Anerica today is to face
all sorts of battles, large and small, to affirm
your identity and this is a real opportunity for
the Board to renove one of those obstacles today.
And | think it's in fully inline wwth the Board's
precedence in this area.

| remenber the case, | think it's inre
Grant, | had to | ook up the nane of the case

because it was about whether Red coul d appear on
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the ballot as Red. And | had to look it up because
everybody knows himas Red. And so, too, here,
everybody knows Lia as Lia.

"Il leave it there and |l et you hear from
Lia hersel f, thank you.

CHAI R THOMPSON:  Thank you.

M5. LAKE KUDUK: Good norning, thank you,
Boad nenbers. This is Lia Lake Kuduk. To
reiterate what ny counsel Joe Bi shop-Henchnan
stated, | amrequesting that ny nane appear on the
bal | ot as Lia Lake Kuduk. | amfine with that
pl acement nanme being consistent with the one that
| put on the declaration of ny candi dacy.

And just to reiterate and corroborate all
t he evidence that's been subm tted and
acknow edged so far, |'ve privately started going
by the nane Lia in 2018; publicly started going
by the first nane Lia, in accordance with the
soci al nedia posts, on Novenber 20th of 2019; and
started going by the full name Lia Lake, since
Septenber 17th of 2023. That is how everyone in

my private, public, and working life knows ne and

Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

10

(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealgross.com


https://nealrgross.com/

o o B~ W DN

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21

22

has known ne since those dates stated.

| appreciate the Board recogni zi ng t hat
and affirmng ny selfhood today. And with that,
"Il pass to the witnesses. |If you think that's
necessary, there are two w tnesses here prepared
to also testify. Thank you.

CHAIR THOMPSON: Wl l, as noted, | think
we're inclined to go ahead and --

M5. GREENFI ELD: Yeah, | woul d agree.

CHAIR THOMPSON: -- and grant this. And
wi t hout hesitation, I'd call this just about the
easi est decision we've ever made. Thank you for
bringing it to our attention. | hope people
i stening understand that, you know, generally we
go by our legal nanes, but wth exceptions,
obviously. So, you know, Red Grant was an obvi ous
exception because that's the nane that he went by.

We just have to hear fromthe candidate
that that is the nane they go by. That there's
sufficient, you know, evidence that that's the
case and -- because nore often than not their

proposed nane is sonething |ike, you know, John
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ward For Smth, or you know, sonething that is not
a real name that sonebody goes by, but it's neant
for ballot attention purposes or really would

cause voter confusion.

So, that's, but this one, | nean, this
is, thisis, thisis, this is obvious. I'msorry
you had to appeal and so, | would go ahead and

nove that at this tinme that we grant the appeal
and that your nane appear on the ballot as Lia
Lake Kuduk.

MEMBER GREENFI ELD: | second.

M5. STROUD: Ckay, we'll take a Roll Call
vote with respect to that. M. Chair?

CHAI R THOMPSON:  Aye.

M5. STROUD: Menber Geenfield?

MEMBER GREENFI ELD.  Aye.

M5. STROUD: And with that, the Board has
ruled that Ms. Kuduk's nanme will appear on the
ball ot as Lia Lake Kuduk in the contest at issue.
Ckay?

CHAIR THOWSON: Al right.

M5. STROUD: M. Chair, do you have
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sonet hi ng?

CHAI R THOMWPSON:  Go ahead.

M5. STROUD: The next item on the agenda
is in the matter of Shango Tayl or, al so an appeal
of the placenent of the candidate's nanme on the
bal | ot .

M. Taylor filed the Declaration of
Candi dacy on January 28th, seeking the Denocratic
Party nom nation for Ward 5 Commtteeman. On his
declaration, he |listed his nane as Shango Tayl or
and designated his ballot nane as Sean Tayl or.

The Executive Director's prelimnary
determ nation letter dated March 23rd, 2026,

i ndi cated that he would be placed on the ball ot
as Shango Tayl or.

On March 26th, M. Taylor filed a tinely
appeal , requesting that his nanme appear on the
bal | ot as Shango Sean Tayl or, arguing that voters
in Ward 5 know him by both nanes, that he has been
canpai gni ng as Shango Sean Taylor and that |isting
only Shango Taylor will cause ball ot confusion.

On March 27th, he filed an anended appeal
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in which he indicated that his primary request is
to appear as Sean Taylor, asserting that name is
nore wi dely recogni zed anong his constituents.

Agai n, t he appl i cabl e regul ation
provi des that a candidate's nane shall appear on
the ballot in the form designated on the
Decl aration of Candi dacy. The Board may al so
permt a nodified formof a given nane, if it finds
the change will not confuse or m slead voters and
Is legally acceptable.

And I will have Ms. Penbroke present as
to the pre-hearing conference and conversations
with M. Taylor.

M5. PEMBROKE: Yes, thank you. So, M.
Tayl or did appear at a pre-hearing conference. W
did have to continue it for an energency matter
that he had to deal with, but he was able to appear
at | east by tel ephone.

And at that tinme, | pointed out to him
that while he had represented in his appeal that
his Declaration of Candi dacy had a preferred nane

of Shango Sean Taylor, in fact, his Declaration of
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Candi dacy had the nanme Sean Taylor on it. And
allowing himto use the nane Shango Sean Tayl or
woul d arguably involve altering the preferred nane
he'd put on his Declaration of Candidacy.

He then indicated that if he couldn't use
t he nanme Shango Sean Taylor, he'd prefer the nane
Sean over his given nane, Shango.

And so | discussed wth General Counsel
and then notified M. Taylor that we would all ow
himto anmend his appeal to use the nane that was
not on his dec, and to go back to the nane that
was on his dec of Sean Tayl or.

So, that's just the sequence of events
of how we got froma declaration that had one nane
and back to that nane in this appeal. So, M.
Tayl or has appeal ed and asked that he be all owed
on his anmended appeal to be on the ballot as Sean
Tayl or.

He has submtted only the docunentary
evidence that he had with is initial appeal, which
showed he was canpai gni ng under the nane Shango

Sean, but he did notify nme tinely that he had three
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or four live wtnesses that he was going to have
appear today to attest to the extent to which he's
known in the community by his preferred ballot.
And | think that covers everything that | have.

M5. STROUD: Ckay, and so in his anmended
appeal, he indicated that the foll owi ng w tnesses
woul d be able to testify and confirmhis nane of
Sean Taylor. And the witnesses are Hazel Thonas,
Bob King, Chris Hanes, and Ana Rodri guez.

And so, | see M. Taylor is present and,
| nmean, we can hear fromhim if it's the Board's
pl easure, as well as the wtnesses that he
i ndi cated would be able to testify as to him being
known as Sean Taylor. M. Taylor?

MR. TAYLOR Yes, is everyone able to
hear nme okay?

M5. STROUD: Yes, and if you could state
your nanme and address for the record.

MR. TAYLOR Yes, this is Sean Tayl or,
and ny address is 2818 Evarts Street Northeast
Washington, D.C. Zip code is 20018.

M5. STROUD: Ckay, you nay --
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17
(Si mul t aneous speaki ng.)
MR TAYLOR |I'msorry, I'msorry.
M5. STROUD: Mm hmm

MR, TAYLOR Now, | was going to say that

| did not see an option to have ny actual -- to
have ny canera access ny actual self. | just have
t he noni ker displayed. | don't know if you all

control that, but | have no objections to being
live on canera.

M5. STROUD: Mm hmm

MR TAYLOR  Oh, okay.

CHAIR THOMPSON: | ' m | ooking at the
evi dence here, as well, certainly appears, Sean,
that you go by the nane Sean Taylor in the nornal
course of |life wth your friends. |t doesn't seem
to be in doubt. |Is that what you wanted to
reiterate here?

MR. TAYLOR Yes, and, okay it says the
host has asked you to start video. Ckay, so.
Thank you, guys, and just if | ~can further
enphasi ze, Board Menber Thonpson, nore so than

just personal like friends or even famly, in ny
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civic circles.

|"'mvery nmuch involved in the conmunity.
| wear several hats and | serve the community in
several different ways and for those purposes, for
voting, and with regard to el ections, yeah, it is
very inportant that ny nanme be reflected on the
bal |l ot as Sean Tayl or for those reasons.

CHAI R THOMPSON: Ckay, well | appreciate
that. | don't feel like | need to hear from
W t nesses, but as with the |last case. Thank you
everyone for being here. |'msure you would repeat
what Sean just told us, so |I'mconfortable at this
point noving that we grant this appeal and
recogni ze the candidate on the ballot as Sean
Tayl or.

MEMBER GREENFI ELD: So do |.

M5. STROUD: Ckay, so is that a second,
Kar yn?

MS. GREENFI ELD:  Yes.

CHAI R THOMPSON: Sounded |i ke you.

M5. GREENFI ELD:  Yeah.

M5. STROUD: Ckay, and we'll take a Roll

Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.

18

(202) 234-4433 Washington DC www.nealgross.com


https://nealrgross.com/

o o B~ W DN

10
11
12
13
14
15
16
17
18
19
20
21

22

Call vote with respect to allowng M. Shango
Tylor to be known on the ball ot as Sean Tayl or.

M. Chair?

CHAI R THOVPSON:  Aye.

M5. STROUD: Menber Greenfield?

MS. GREENFI ELD:. Aye.

M5. STROUD: And wth that, the Board has
ruled that M. Taylor wll be designated as Sean
Taylor on the ballot in the 2026 Primary El ection
for the Denocratic Party.

MR. TAYLOR  Thank you all. kay,
forgive ne if it's not ny turn to speak yet.

M5. STROUD: Thank you, M. Tayl or.

MR, TAYLOR Al right, thank you all.

M5. STROUD: And the final matter on the
Board's agenda is in the matter of Sandi Stevens,
and this is an appeal of the Executive Director's
adverse prelimnary determ nation of eligibility.

Ms. Stevens filed a nom nating petition
on March 18th, 2026, seeking to appear on the
Denocratic Party ballot for Delegate to the United

St at es House of Representatives. The m nimum
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signature requirenent for that office is 2,000
signatures, pursuant to 3DCMR Section 1605. 3A and
1605.4. Her petition, as submtted, contain 1,974
signatures, which is 26 signatures short of the

t hreshol d.

The Registrar's report docunents defects
across 12 petition sheets. The defects include
m ssing circul ator nane and address on two sheets,
m ssing circul ator dates on seven sheets, and a
m ssing circulator signature and date on one
sheet, and conpletely blank circulator affidavits
on three sheets.

Each defective sheet contain 10
signatures and they were denied credit. And with
those exclusions applied, M. Stevens' valid
signature count fell below the required m ni mum

Ms. Stevens filed a tinely witten appeal
on March 26th. She acknow edged the circul ator
defects, but requested that the Board reconsider
the invalidation of three of the sheets, citing
extraordi nary personal circunstances she faced

during the petition filing period, specifically
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extensive travel and famly obligations related to
the funeral services of her father-in-law, Jesse
Jackson, Sr.

And she ar gued t hat strict
di squalification of those pages, under these
ci rcunst ances, woul d di senfranchi se genui ne
regi stered voters who intended to support her
candidacy. And with that, 1'll have M. Penbroke
present as to what has transpired in this matter.

M5. PEMBRCOKE: Thank you, General
Counsel. So, after Ms. Stevens appeal ed, | sent
her an email notice to the email address that she
agreed to use in her Declaration of Candidacy for
t he purposes of communicating with respect to her
candi dacy. And that notification informed her
that there would be a pre-hearing conference in
her appeal the next day at 10 a.m

She's had a little |l ess than 24-hours'
notice of this because she could have, if she
followed the correct procedure, cured enough
signatures on her petition to make it nunerically

sufficient.
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The notice cited case | aw about the
ability to cure certain signature defects,
circulator defects, and requested that she review
those simlar matters before the pre-hearing
conf er ence.

Ms. Stevens did not respond to that
email. She did not appear at the pre-hearing
conference. | believe later that day, | enmail ed
her and just said, you know, if she could have any
evi dence she wanted to submt by 5 p.m, that woul d
be fine. She didn't respond.

So, you know, unless she happens to be
here with the witnesses that she needs to cure, |
don't know, there's Board precedent that, you
know, the circul ator defects can be cured, sone of
them can be cured if the circul ator appears and
attest to circulating the petition wthin a
particular tinme period. And that would cure
enough to get her over the 26 threshold. But |
don't know if she's here because she's not been
I n communi cation with us.

MS. STROUD: | do not see -- |'ve asked,

Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.
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oh, if Ms. Stevens is present, if she could raise
her hand, but | do not see her indicated in the
list of attendees. | do see an iPhone House, which
does not indicate a nane, but | do not see anyone
in the list of attendees with Ms. Stevens' nane

or a generic identifier such that it could be M.

St evens.

CHAIR THOMPSON: Wl first, let nme state
nmy synpat hi es and condol ences to Ms. Stevens and
her famly. | conpletely understand the
circunstances, and I'msure it had not been easy.

| would really like to grant this appeal,
and it sounds to ne like the curing, at |east three
of these sheets, is a layup. | nean, it's
basically having the circulator sign an affidavit
or testifying that these signatures were w tnessed
on, you know, a certain date.

Sounds |i ke you could cure seven or eight
of these. | guess ny question is how |long has the
candi date had to provide three or nore sheets as
cured, and is there any nore tine before the clock

runs out?
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MS. PEMBROKE: | --

M5. SHROUD: Christine, you want to?

IVB. PENMBRCKE: So, I sent her
notification of the pre-hearing conference with
the informati on about the cases that would all ow
her to hopefully understand how she could cure, at
about 11:30 on the 26th.

(Si mul t aneous speaki ng.)

M5.  STROUD: In addition to the
I nformati on that was provided by Voter Services
and Marissa, Ms. Corrente, if you could speak to
the information that all candidates received
regarding circulator affidavits, in particular the
I nportance of the circulator affidavits.

| know that there is a packet that
candi dates get that speaks to the proper way to
circulate and file nomnating petitions, as well
as the inportance of the circulator affidavit.

So, if you could speak to what she received as a
candi dat e.
M5. CORRENTE: Sure, happy to. So, M.

St evens picked up petitions on January 23rd, and
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along wth picking up petitions, was given a
candi date packet. There are nmultiple things in
there that explain what's required.

The one that we point candi dates to,
obvi ously, there's the DC Minici pal Regul ati ons,
but the one that we point candidates to is
Crculating and Filing Nomnating Petitions
handout, here it kind of nore summari zes the
I nportant factors of the regulations and the DC
code. And so that was all provided to Ms. Stevens.

There's al so an opportunity to attend a
bal | ot access training. | don't know off the tip
of my head if Ms. Stevens attended, but that
I nformati on was provided in the packet, as well as
an opportunity to attend to get nore infornmation
on the process.

| note also, Ms. Stevens received the
adverse determ nation letter by email and mail,
but it was sent out on March 23rd, and | believe
it was the next day, on Tuesday, March 24th, that
Ms. Stevens cane to the office, spoke with a nenber

of the Voter Services team and then | foll owed
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up with a phone call.

And so al so explained that if there was
an appeal based on sone of the defects that were
shown, if the circulators were nade avail abl e,
there was probably a good chance. And shared, you
know, where those decisions had been made in the
past .

So, | did provide a report to Ms. Stevens
and Ms. Penbroke on the 26th of March that j ust
summari zed the specific defects of the circul ator
affidavits. So show ng what sheets they were on,
how we counted the tally, which was zeroing out
each page, but then also the nunber of signatures
that were on the page that could be counted back
towards the petition and noted the circulator, if
It was known.

CHAIR THOMPSON: Wl |, thank you for all
that. Wen does the clock run out on this, |ike
5 p.m today? | nean, what |'mthinking about is
maki ng a conditional ruling here than, you know -
- because | think that if we had to rule right

now, we could not provide this candi date ball ot
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access. | don't feel like we can just waive the
signature requirenent.

But since the -- it seens like it would
be so easy to cure this. Maybe there's a way to
gi ve her notice after this neeting and give her
until 5 o' clock today, or whenever the clock runs
out. |'m happy to have anot her special neeting,

i f we have to, to acconmpdate that.

So do we have to rule now or can we wait
"til, does she have 'til 5? Like, when's the --

M5. STROUD: | nean, | think -- at 5
woul d be the deadline. But in the absence of any
conmuni cation from M. Stevens, to-date, despite,
you know, repeated attenpts to, you know, have her
cooperate with the Board in terns of resolving
this matter, I'mhesitant to recomend that the
Board del ay ruling.

But, if it is the Board's pleasure, then
we can, you know, reach out to Ms. Stevens and
indicate that if she were to produce the
W tnesses, then to testify as to the date upon

whi ch these circul ator sheets were circul at ed,
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then, yeah, that's sonething that we could do. W
could hold off until 5 p. m

VMEMBER GREENFI ELD: Now, did she respond
at all to the notice of this hearing?

M5. STROUD: She did not.

VMEMBER GREENFI ELD:  kay.

CHAIR THOMPSON: Al right.

MEMBER GREENFI ELD: | mean, |'minclined
to agree with you, we can, yeah, give her to
what ever that extended tine is. Because you're
right, we don't have anything on her side, in terns
of witnesses or whatever, for us to waive this,
so.

CHAI R THOMPSON: | guess the way to
phrase ny notion would be --

( Si mul t aneous speaking.)

M5. STROUD: The chal | enge period ends
today, as well, which is sonething that should be
noted for the record.

CHAIR THOMPSON:  Well, | guess I'll, the
way |'1l phrase ny notion is | nove that we deny

t he appeal, and deny the candi date ball ot access,
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subject however, to providing the candidate
I mredi ate notice of an opportunity to cure that
expires today at 5 p. m

M5. STROUD: (Ckay, back to the three
circulator affidavits at issue?

CHAI R THOWPSON:  Correct.

MEMBER GREENFI ELD:  Mm hmm

M5. STROUD: Okay.

CHAI R THOMPSON:  And, you know, if we
have to get on the record before 5 p.m, | can do
that. | think we can do this wth one Board
menber, if we had to. But --

MEMBER GREENFI ELD: Yeah, |'m avail abl e,
so we could, yeah. I'm retired; |'m avail abl e.

CHAIR THOMPSON: Well, 1'Il just watch
t he nmessages and, you know, if it's 3 or 4, or
4:30, or even 4:45, but | think that if you reach
out to the candidate right after this, and
basically just give her one |ast chance. And if
she doesn't respond and doesn't provide the
curative testinony, then the notion would be

effective; she woul d be deni ed ball ot access.
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M5 STROUD: And | believe, and M.
Corrente correct me if I"mwong, that the three
circulator affidavits at issue were all for the
sanme circul ator?

M5 CORRENTE: So, there are 1-2-3-4-5-6,
no, there are five that are circulated by the sane
circulator that have just a m ssing circul ator
date --

M5 STROUD: Mm hmm

M5. CORRENTE: And they're all the sane
per son.

M5. STROUD: They're all the same person.

M5. CORRENTE: There's a sixth, she,
that's circulated by a different circulator. So,

I f the one who, the circulator who circul ated the
five sheets were to testify that would resolve the
gap.

M5. STROUD: Ckay. So, the notion was
that the Board woul d deny the appeal and deny M.
Stevens ballot access, subject to OGC staff
reaching out, again, to Ms. Stevens with the

opportunity to provide testinony at another
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hearing regarding the circul ator sheets at

that were the basis of the appeal.

And if there, we have the neeting, and
the wtness could be produced, then she could get

bal | ot access. This is what |'m understandi ng.

CHAI R THOMPSON:  Yeah.

M5. STROUD:. Ckay, and we'll have a roll

call vote with respect to that. M. Chair?

CHAI R THOWPSON:  Aye.
MS. STROUD: Menber G eenfiel d?
MEMBER GREENFI ELD:  Aye.

MS. STROUD: And with that, the

carried and the Board and OGC staff w || proceed,

as indicated. W'Il contact Ms. Stevens,

her that she will have the opportunity to

by cl ose of business today, testinony regarding

the circulator affidavits at issue. And t
concludes this matter.

CHAI R THOWPSON:  Ckay.

VMEMBER GREENFI ELD: Ckay.

CHAIR THOMPSON: | think that's

have for our special neeting this norning.

Neal R. Gross and Co., Inc.
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32
have a regul ar neeting on Wednesday.

MEMBER GREENFI ELD:.  Yep.

CHAIR THOWVPSON: And the agenda is
posted, | see. W'Ill cone out of closed session
on the voter initiative involving D.C. Housing and
t hen address sone other matters, so --

M5. STROUD: Ckay.

CHAI R THOMPSON: That neans at 10: 30, |
t hi nk, on Wednesday?

M5. STROUD: 10: 30, Wednesday, April 1st.

MEMBER GREENFI ELD:  Ckay.

CHAIR THOMPSON: |I'Il try not to --

MEMBER GREENFI ELD:  April Fool's Day.

CHAIR THOMPSON: |'Il try not to play any
] okes.

MEMBER GREENFI ELD: | know.

CHAIR THOMPSON: M. Shelf's (phonetic)
not | aughing. Okay, well | guess if there's no
ot her business, I'd nove that we adjourn.

MEMBER GREENFI ELD: | second.

CHAIR THOMWPSON: Ckay. All in favor?
Aye.
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M5. STROUD: Thank you.

MEMBER GREENFI ELD: Aye. Thank you.
CHAI R THOWPSON:  Ckay.

(Whereupon, the above-entitled matter

went off the record at 10:36 a.m)
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This is to certify that the foregoing transcript
was duly recorded and accurately transcribed under
my direction; further, that said transcript is a
true and accurate record of the proceedi ngs; and
that I amneither counsel for, related to, nor
enpl oyed by any of the parties to this action in
which this matter was taken; and further that |
amnot a relative nor an enpl oyee of any of the
parties nor counsel enployed by the parties, and
| amnot financially or otherwise interested in

t he outcone of the action.
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